
Dear parents, carers and children, 

We had a bumper-filled Golden Worship this morning, celebrating outside achievements, as well as this week’s 

Sports Bee and Bee-haviour Awards. We had a couple of swimming awards, and football awards, as well as lots 

of Walk the Wight awards! A grand total of 26 children took part in Walk the Wight. Some walked from      

Freshwater Bay to Alum Bay, some walked from Carisbrooke to Alum Bay (well done, Alexander!), and        

Christopher in Y5 walked the whole 26.5 miles from Bembridge to Alum Bay! A few staff members also took 

part with their respective friends and families, including Mrs Boyd and Mrs Johnstone (the second half) and 

myself, Mrs Jones, Mrs Sharp (bursar) and Mr Goldsmith (the full walk). A huge well done to everyone for    

helping to raise so much money for the Mountbatten Hospice; the total so far is a fantastic £500,000 from 9,500 

walkers! See our Facebook page for lots of photos of the day itself. 

This week, Year 1 and 2 have been learning about our wonderful world in Geography. They finished the topic by making posters to send out 

their messages to the world! Visit our Facebook page to see more of their colourful posters. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 and 4 children had the amazing opportunity to attend the Isle of Wight 

County Show Education Day on Tuesday. They saw a variety of animals,  

including alpacas, pigs, sheep and goats. They planted sunflowers and had a 

tutorial from a wood carver, before playing tug of war against some other 

schools. A great day was had by all. Visit our Facebook page for more photos. 

 

I hope you have a lovely half term, and we look forward to seeing you again on  

Tuesday 4th June.    

       

With very best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week, we have been thinking about Pentecost. 

We talked about how the church is a community of people, rather than 

just the building itself, as represented in this picture. 

We then explored what happened in the Bible at Pentecost. The colour of 

Pentecost is red because the Bible says that when the disciples 

received the Holy Spirit, it looked as it tongues of fire were 

above their heads. The Bible then says that the disciples could 

then talk in many different languages so they could spread the 

word of God and of Jesus. This was the start of the church!  

We talked about how many Christians around the world celebrate Pentecost, the birthday of 

the church. We then sang Happy Birthday to the church and blew out the candle on a cake.  

The disciples served others. Looking at some pictures of people 

serving each other, we discussed how we can also serve each 

other, through helping, sharing, tidying, and more.  

 

 

Pentecost prayer 

 

Lord Jesus, 

When your church was born, you blessed it 

with a special gift, 

The gift of your loving spirit. 

As we celebrate Pentecost, 

May we continue to love others by joyfully 

serving those who are most in need. 

Fill us with your Spirit of love, we pray. 

Amen 

“Serve one another in love.” 

Galatians 5.13 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.90 per day.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
Busy Bugs 

 
Out in the garden 
look down low 
see all the busy bugs 
come and go 
 
Wriggly bugs 
that can’t keep still 
 
Tiny bugs 
that build a hill 
 
Shiny bugs 
that feed on leaves 
 
Spotty bugs 
that climb up trees 
 
 
James Carter 
 

Reading Recommendations 
Each week we will include a book recommendation 

from a child and/or adult. 
 

 

This week, Mr Goldsmith recommends: 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 20th May 2024 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 94.94% 

Late marks this week: 10 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

If you want to read a book to mess with your 

mind then this is the one for you! When Jen 

wakes up each day, she goes further and further 

back in time to save her son, but everything she 

has done the previous day hasn't actually        

happened for everyone else! It had me gripped 

throughout and had me constantly wondering 

what I would do if I was trapped in that situation.   

Out in the garden… 
 
Noisy bugs 
that live in grass 
 
Bouncy bugs 
that move so fast 
 
Crawly bugs 
that hide in sand 
 
Tickly bugs  
that like your hand! 
 
Out in the garden... 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 1 

Staff Picnic Lunch Menu BBQ Chicken Turkey Lasagne Fish Fingers Option 1 

Development Inc. Baguettes Cheese Ploughman's Veggie Chilli Quorn Dippers Option 2 

Dessert Day Scones and Jam Cake Ice Cream Flapjack 



Outside Achievements 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

Click here to see what is happening on the 

Isle of Wight this half term 

https://www.facebook.com/BrighstoneCEPrimarySchool/bri-server/USERPROFILES/m.jones/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates


Read the full article here 

https://hubvela.com/hub/technology/positive-negative-impacts/child-development/


 







School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 

Please be reminded that all children need to wear the correct PE kit on PE days. 

The correct PE kit is also needed for sports clubs. 

Socks and hair accessories must be in the school colours. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

2023-2024 academic year 

 

 

• Monday 27th - Friday 31st May: Half term 

• Sunday 2nd June: Northcourt Manor Open Gardens (helpers needed!) 

• Monday 3rd June: School closed for staff development day 

• Tuesday 4th June: Back to school 

• Saturday 15th June: Shorwell Midsummer Fair 

• Wednesday 18th - Friday 21st June: Y6 residential in London 

• Friday 5th July: Sports Day  

• Tuesday 9th July: Transition Day 

• Friday 12th July: Y6 Leavers’ Service at Portsmouth Cathedral 

• Friday 12th July: Reports go home 

• Tuesday 16th July: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

• Friday 19th July: Sports Day (back-up day) 

• Friday 19th July: Summer Sizzler 

• Monday 22nd July: Science Day 

• Wednesday 24th July: Forest Day 

• Thursday 25th July: Last day of term; Y6 Leavers’ Service in St Mary’s Church 

• Friday 26th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

Term dates are also available on our school website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


